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May 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 

Chairman       Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee    House Appropriations Committee 

H-307 The Capitol      1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:   

 

I am requesting funding for the School Resource Officer Vehicle and Equipment for the Greenwich 

Township, New Jersey Police Department project in fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive funding for 

this project is the Township of Greenwich, New Jersey, located at 321 Greenwich Street, Stewartsville, 

New Jersey 08886. The funding would be used for the purchase of a single police vehicle to be utilized by 

the Township’s school resource officer. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because having 

a dedicated vehicle for the school resource officer presents a variety of benefits like ensuring a safe, 

secure, and supportive environment for students, staff, and residents.  

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by section 501 of 

the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10152).  

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Sincerely, 

      

 

 

Tom Kean Jr. 

Member of Congress 

 

THOMAS H. KEAN, JR. 
7TH DISTRICT, NEW JERSEY 

BERNARDSVILLE DISTRICT OFFICE 

75 CLAREMONT ROAD, SUITE 206 

BERNARDSVILLE, NJ 07924 

(908) 547- 3307 


